October 30th 2008
Dear Parents,

Much continues to go on and as we continue to grow, things get pretty exciting. In order to help being good with your time, I’ve segmented this letter to hopefully make it easier for you to read and focus on the parts that mean the most to you. In order to save on Postage and envelopes, we will also send less letters but more postcard reminders and information through the internet.
Everyone


This month we will spend some time focusing on thankfulness and being grateful. We will take some time to look at instances in the Bible that share about those occurrences. Without the help of some amazing volunteers, there is no way that we would be able to accomplish all that we have. I also am not only grateful for our highly committed and sacrificial volunteers. If you have not already, I would encourage you to take some time to meet the volunteers and perhaps even send them a card of appreciation. They put in a good amount of time and effort in the programs. I am thankful and very blessed by you as a church. Your assistance with our bake sale was much appreciated. At the same time we will also make some time to express that as well. Wednesday November 19th we will hold our annual Student Ministries Thanksgiving Potluck of Praise. Donations of turkeys will be appreciated. 
We are also working on three additional service projects. The first one we have been working on the last month. There has been a large request for Bible from our armed forces that the chaplains cannot fill. We have been collecting $8 per Bible (Includes the cost of an accurate easy to read translation Military Bible and shipping and handling) with the goal of sending them to an Army Intelligence unit. These Bibles also have a place for custom words of encouragement as well as a helps section for those in the service.
The second Service Project is our partnership with Operation Christmas Child. We are asking students to bring some simple gifts (That are NOT war toys, require batteries, or are perishable) that can fit in a normal size shoe box. Financial gifts are also welcome. (For $7 per box, we can track them to their destination Country.) These gifts will go to children in third world countries. We will accept Collections until Wednesday, November 19th.
Our Third Service Project involves making simple blankets for children. We are accepting fabric donations. (Cotton and Fleece are suggested) Financial donations are also acceptable. The students will take some time to put these together in December.


Please also join us for our Third Annual Flag Football Tournament, November 22nd 2008 at Lassen College. We will meet at the soccer field near the track. Registration will begin at 8:30 am. Game time will start at 9 am. The cost per player will be $5. The game will be Co Ed and parents are welcome to play.


As we have made several changes, please check out the new student ministries website. http://cefcstudentministries.weebly.com/ 

You can also find us on myspace: http://www.myspace.com/cefcstudentministries
http://www.myspace.com/cefcollege 
With the economy the way it is, you will see changes in our communication, our programming and our requests from you, the parent. We will strive to keep costs low but the church will not be subsidizing for as much as we have in the past. One example is that we would take student leaders to a training conference in Reno that would cost $55 per person and the church would cover the entire cost in appreciation for all their hard work. This year we will only be able to cover about half of the cost. We will try to provide additional opportunities for the students to raise money. We want to be encouraging them to not only develop a strong work ethic, but to also communicate better with you and to take into consideration your resources.
College

This past month was a great blessing. The college young adult group changed their meeting time and place and have been rebuilding and growing. There is a lot of excitement about the upcoming possibilities. I also had the privilege of not only spending the time with the students, but also with several of the staff at the college. There is a great amount of discussion about starting a Christian campus club on campus. The College Young Adult group is currently working its’ way through the Book of Joshua. The new meeting time and place is Monday afternoons at 1 pm in the Lassen College Cafeteria Upstairs. We are working through the details regarding January’s winter retreat with several other churches. Please keep this group in prayer as we look forward to changes in the future.
Sr High


Our Sr High fellowship completed a series through the book of Ephesians and just recently completed a short series regarding Spiritual Warfare/Dark Forces. Tiffany continues to teach our Sr High Sunday School Regarding Christian Foundations and Michelle continues to lead our Girl’s Bible Study. Sherri continues to work with our Sr High AWANA program which is beginning a MORE in depth study on the book of Ephesians. All of our Sr High groups have been steadily growing. Our large group average has moved back into the 40s, even in spite of the hectic sports and extra curricular activities. This month, Wednesday, November 5th, we will kick off our Sr High Fellowship with a “Night Off Campus”. We will meet at Susanville Ranch Park at 6:30 pm for games and a special guest speaker. We are encouraging Students to dress warm and to bring a flashlight. This particular night I will not be there as I will be at a school field trip with my youngest son. Please do not go to the Church building this day as no one will be there. Additional adult leaders would be appreciated as the group continues to grow. Beginning in the month of November, there will be a time change regarding Sr High Youth Group. The program will officially begin at 6:30 and end at 8:30.
Jr High


Our Jr High group has also been doing well. We completed our series on the 10 commandments. Jennifer, Michelle and Dan have done well with the Jr high small groups. Our Jr Highers now have a brand new worship team and they are growing well. Last month they held two theme nights and the students had a lot of fun. You can see some pictures of this on the web! Tom continues to press forward with the Jr High Sunday School class. 
Girls


This last month Tiffany and Erin went with a large number of girls and mothers to the 2008 Revolve Tour which enabled the girls time for additional bonding as well as time to grow. Michelle is working on a Girl’s All Nighter December 31st. More information is on the way!
Guys


Several guys were able to get together for a “Game Night” last month as well. From “Rock Band”, to Madden, to “Wii Sports” to old school “Duck Hunt”, the guys had a great time. Keep your eyes open for another ‘guy’ event coming up soon! There has been some discussion regarding ‘snow’ camping. Dads, if that interests you please let me know!
Close


I greatly appreciate you being willing to read this far. ( With so much going on, I feel that it is important that you know as much as possible and as soon as possible so that you can plan with your children regarding what they will participate in and how. As we strive to love on your students, the programs will either level off or continue to get better based on the feedback that we receive. If you or your students have any concerns, questions or issues, please do not hesitate in contacting me. (Praises and complements are welcome too.) ( 
Grateful for the opportunity to work with you and your students,

Jackson Fong 

Student Ministries Pastor

Community Church of Susanville

Jackson@cefchurch.com

530-257-2924

Important Dates to Note:

November 5th – Sr High Night Off Campus (6:30 Susanville Ranch Park)

November 22nd – 3rd Annual Flag Football Tournament (8:30 Lassen College)

November 19th – Potluck of Praise (6:30)

December16th – Jr High Christmas Party (5:30 – bring a wrapped gift $10 or less)
December 17th – Sr High Christmas Party (6:30 – Bring a Wrapped Gift, $10 or less)
December 20th – College Young Adult Christmas Party (TBD)
December 21st – Churchwide Christmas Caroling and Potluck

January 16-19th – College Young Adult Winter Retreat $140 per person

January 24th – Dinner and Student Auction (A great opportunity to raise $ for Student Events!)
February 20-22nd Sr High Winter Retreat $135 per person

February 28th – Leader Training Day $25 per person (Includes lunch and Transportation)

March 13-15th Jr High Winter Retreat $100 per person

